



Thought for the week:

"Self-reflection is a humblin	ng process. It's essential	to find out why you	think, say,
and do certain things the	n better yourself."		

– Sonya Teclai

Weekly Calendar:

<u>Monday</u>	<u>Tuesday</u>	<u>Wednesday</u>	<u>Thursday</u>	<u>Friday</u>	<u>Sat/Sun</u>
5/23	5/24	5/25	5/26	5/27	5/28-5/29
Day 2	Day 1	Day 2	Day 1	Day 2	
					MEMORIAL
7:55a-9:40a –	All day – NYS	All day – NYS	All day – select	School in	DAY
NWEA testing	8 th grade	8 th grade	band students	session –	WEEKEND
for math	science exam	science exam	on field trip to	make-up for	
(alternate bell	for select	for select	NYSSMA	COVID closure	
schedule)	students (see	students (see	Majors festival	in December	
	schedule from	schedule from			
	Mr. Cangemi)	Mr. Cangemi)	Lunch periods:	8:45a – RTI	
			ENL luncheon	meeting	
		1:15p – PST	@ HS gym		
		meeting		12p-3p – Sean	
				@ district for	
		Club Meets:		teacher	
		Comic Book &		interviews	
		Graphic Novel;			
		Dignity &			
		Tolerance;			
		Science &			
		Robotics			
		6pm-8pm –			
		Family STEAM			
		night @ WHHS			
		and WHMS			

Instructional tips: (from Edutopia)

4 Meaningful Activities to Mark the End of School by Rachel Fuhrman (full article) Giving middle and high school students a chance to reflect on the past year and look ahead to the next can be very beneficial.

As the end of the school year approaches, many middle and high school teachers find themselves faced with less structured time and more opportunities to engage students in community-centered activities. We can dedicate some of this time to meaningful end-of-the-year activities to help our students acknowledge and celebrate the growth they have made while also setting goals for the future.

4 END-OF-THE-YEAR ACTIVITIES

1. Letters to the future. For this activity, students write a letter to themselves one year in the future. Students are allowed to write anything they want, but I encourage them to focus on what they would like to be true in a year. For some students, this might mean writing about how they are now on the varsity basketball team, are captain of their debate club, or have an A in science class.

The possibilities are endless, and I remind students to include both academic and personal goals for themselves.

In order for this project to work effectively, you can either hold the letters and deliver them to students the next year, or work with your school to have the letters sent home.

While teaching sixth grade, I held on to all the letters and then returned them to the seventh graders at the end of the next school year. This was easy to do, as all of my students were still in the same building. For students who are transitioning from one school to the next, it might be easier to work with your school's front office to mail the letters home.

2. Thank-you notes. Another option for helping students reflect on the year is writing thank-you notes. For this activity, I simply provide blank thank-you cards to students and encourage them to write at least one note to someone in the school and one note to someone outside of the school. Many of my students take the opportunity to write thank-you notes to their parents, friends in the class, teachers, or athletic coaches.

This is one of my favorite end-of-the-year activities because it creates such a positive environment in which students feel grateful for all they have accomplished and are able to acknowledge the people who helped them do it.

You could easily just provide students with blank paper for this activity and even alter the directions to make it more academically focused. For example, you could require that students write at least a certain number of sentences or use specific vocabulary words they have learned over the course of the school year.

3. Performances. This next option is a great way to let students show off all the amazing things they have accomplished over the past year that might not be academic. To effectively engage students in this kind of activity, I provide at least two weeks' notice so that any students who want to perform can prepare.

In the past, I have had students sing, read poetry, and dance. I have also had a few students present drawings or paintings they had done at home or in outside art classes.

You can decide what types of performances you want to focus on and can even tie them to academics by having students read short stories they wrote in English or perform a skit they wrote in their foreign language class.

I have tended to allow students to show off whatever aspect of their talents they wanted, as many do not have the opportunity to be in the spotlight if their talents are not academic. I have utilized my school's gym and cafeteria in the past for performances, but the classroom can also work well as long as you are intentional about setting it up.

4. Vision boards. This last activity encourages students to think about what they want their futures to look like. Students are given a poster board and tasked with creating collages that illustrate their future goals and the people, words, and phrases that inspire them to achieve those goals.

A few days before I plan to do this activity, I tell students to start collecting photos or magazines that they might want to use on their vision board. Several students always ask to use the printers at school for their images, so it's helpful to be prepared to let students access computers and printers when completing this activity.

Many of my students include a picture of the college they want to attend or the professional sports team they hope to play for. I have seen students include photos of their friends, family, and other inspirational figures. Once all students are finished, I have allowed students to share their vision boards in small groups or in front of the entire class. It's an incredible opportunity to hear students speak about their dreams, goals, and futures.

For full article see https://www.edutopia.org/article/4-meaningful-activities-mark-end-school

Items of importance:

- The Digital Equity Survey has been posted to our website at:
 https://www.whufsd.com/article/722387

 Parents who completed the survey earlier this year do not need to complete it again. We ask that all families take the time to submit feedback.
 Thank you!
- As we enter the warmer weather season, I want to remind families of our established dress code as stated in the student handbook. Specifically:
 - Tops should completely cover the torso.
 - Shorts and skirts may be worn at an appropriate length when standing.
 - Any illustrations or slogans on clothing should be appropriate for an educational setting.
 - Footwear must be safe and appropriate for navigating the school. Items such as flipflops, sandals, and "Crocs" are not safe and not allowed.
- We have resumed outdoor line-up in the mornings. Students will need to remain outside until 7:45 unless they are getting breakfast or attending extra help. Thank you for understanding.
- Have you downloaded the West Hempstead App yet? It is available in the App Store and Google Play, just search "West Hempstead." This will let you keep track of everything happening in our school and access documents such as this "Week @ WHMS" newsletter.
- Let me know when you have exciting learning taking place that I can tweet out and be sure to tag @WH_MSRAMS if you tweet yourself

Items of interest:

- Our club calendar is available on the website at:
 https://www.whufsd.com/o/whms/browse/221769. Students should listen to AM announcements for the most up-to-date information about meeting dates and locations.
- The extra help schedule can be found at: https://core-docs.s3.amazonaws.com/documents/asset/uploaded_file/1553808/Extra-Help_Schedule_MS_21-22.pdf. Students should take advantage of teachers' availability to do their best work.

- The Homework Center is open after school on Monday, Wednesday, and Thursday. See details below:

Homework Center Information: 21-22

Homework Center is open 2:45-3:45 on the following days

<u>Day</u>	<u>Teacher</u>	Room	<u>Notes</u>
Monday	Ms. Elezi	257	Support available for any
Wednesday Ms. Geiger		17	subject, or just a quiet place
Thursday	lay Ms. Rogan		to work after school.

"COVID Corner" Information:

- Please send your child to school with a refillable water bottle. Our water fountains are "COVID-safe" and only the water bottle filler function is available.
- ESPECIALLY in light of the reduced mask use, I cannot say how vital it is that **if your child, or anyone in your home**, **feels sick**, your child **MUST REMAIN HOME FROM SCHOOL**. Call the nurse or Mr. Murray for advice on when it is okay to return to school.

Looking ahead:

Monday, May 30:

- NO SCHOOL – Memorial Day



Tuesday, May 31: *Day 2*- **Welcome back!**

Wednesday, June 1: *Day 1*- PST meeting, 1:15pm

- PTSA Installation Dinner, 7:00pm @ Verdi's in Westbury

Thursday, June 2: Day 2

- Schools-to-Watch Committee, 3:00pm

Friday, June 3: Day 1

- Q4 interim progress reports viewable on PowerSchool
- RTI meeting, 8:45am